SARATOGA COUNTY FIRE ADVISORY BOARD

Meeting Minutes
May 23, 2016
7:00 pm
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Guest
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Guest
The pledge was said and a moment of silence was observed for fallen brethren.
Vice Chairman Shaw called the meeting to order.
Guests were welcomed.
On a motion made by Joe Plewinski, seconded by Rick Drew, the April minutes were unanimously approved as written. 
Director information – We will be meeting with TriTech on June 16 to discuss the overlay project plans.  The meeting is only open to the EMS Council and FAB members at this time. Another meeting will be held at a later date which will be open to other personnel.

A discussion took place regarding interfacing.

Fire Coordinator – The radio templates are still being finalized and we hope to have them completed in another week or two. 

I am still working on getting a welder for repairs that need to be done at the FTC.

The pump is now working.

State training: 
2 Pump Operator Classes - Middle Grove and Hillcrest – both full with a waiting list
FF1 – FTC - 20

            Principles of Fire Investigation – Union- Ballston Spa – May 24 – full

Daytime FF1 – FTC – June 9 - 18 registered

Sheriff’s Department information – no new information to report
Chairman – no additional information to report
.
Vice Chairman – I am working on a training day to be held in the Fall, Supervisors will be invited to the event.
Hazmat Committee information – The hazmat team recently participated in a chlorine spill exercise at the Ballston Spa High School.
We recently had an exercise using the chlorine kits.
Mutual Aid – no additional information to report
Personnel Committee – no new information to report
Fire Training Center – no new information to report
Legislative Committee – Senator Betty Little is working on bill which would allow towns to form their own fire department if one is not in place.
There has been no movement on the cancer bill.

Radio Committee – Corinth is requesting mobile identifiers for their two ATV’s, M-201 and 
M-202. On a motion made by Don Ranck seconded by Tom Rinaldi, the request was approved unanimously.
Edinburg is requesting identifiers for their three new portables to be used by line officers;

2211, 2212, 2213.  On a motion made by Don Ranck seconded by Bill Crawford, the request was unanimously approved. 

The Town of Milton is requesting identifiers for their portables to be used by their Emergency Manager.  The request was tabled pending further discussion.

The Cause and Origin Team is requesting to expand their nine series. On a motion made by Aaron Dyer seconded by Derek Briner, 9-12 through 9-18 was unanimously approved.

There are still radio dead areas in both the City of Saratoga and Town of Saratoga. Alternative measures are being taken until the situation is rectified. 
Budget Committee- no new information to report 
Recruitment and Retention – no new information to report 
Old Business – There is no new information regarding fireworks.
Several mutual aid plan agreements have not been returned.
New Business – Meeting minutes have not been added to the website since December 2015.  Phil Brousseau will look into the situation.
Shawn – We completed interviews for State Fire Instructors. We hired three for now with a possibility of one or two more over the next several months.
Phosphorus in the foam some us are using will be outlawed as of April 2017. If you need to use the foam with phosphorus in it until yours has been replaced, be sure to report it to the DEC.

For more information, see attached flyers or go to the OFPC website: http://www.dhses.ny.gov/ofpc/training/videos/firefighter-1.cfm 
The Fire Academy has been awarded a $500,000 fire apparatus grant. We plan to purchase a crude oil training simulator, replace two pumpers, a tactical simulation trailer which will be moved around the state (with hopes to get it to the Capital District/Saratoga County area). We are also looking into purchasing response trailers.
As far as capital improvement projects at the academy, we would like a swift water rescue training simulator and an apparatus storage building.

Good and welfare – The next meeting will be June 27th, 7:00pm in the EOC in the Emergency Services Office.
On a motion made by Joe Plewinski seconded by Bill Crawford, the meeting was unanimously closed.
